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To the UT Southwestern Community:

| am very pleased to announce the appointment of Dr. Marc Nivet to the newly created position of
Executive Vice President for Institutional Advancement, effective September 1, 2016. Those of you who
attended UT Southwestern’s 2016 Martin Luther King Jr. Commemorative Celebration will remember Dr.
Nivet as the compelling keynote speaker at that event.

As the Executive Vice President for Institutional Advancement, Dr. Nivet will be responsible for
developing and overseeing a comprehensive and coordinated strategic agenda to promote and advance
UT Southwestern’s mission and goals, focusing on external stakeholders and working closely with me.
He will oversee the leadership and operations of four areas: Communications, Marketing, and Public
Affairs; Community and Corporate Relations; Development; and Government Affairs and Policy.

Dr. Nivet is a seasoned executive with over 20 years of successful experience in institutions focused on
academic medicine. He will be coming to us from the Association of American Medical Colleges (AAMC),
where since 2010 he has been the Chief Diversity Officer, a position that has involved working with
federal officials and agencies; tracking legislative issues related to education and health issues for
underserved populations; developing and managing the AAMC’s Office of Community Engagement;
directing a national Minority Faculty Development Program; and serving as a frequent keynote speaker
and panelist at national conferences and at medical schools across the country.

Prior to his position at the AAMC, from 2005 to 2010, Dr. Nivet served as the Chief Operating Officer and
Treasurer of the Josiah Macy Jr. Foundation in New York, a national foundation focused on the
education of health professionals. He concurrently served from 2008 to 2010 as Special Assistant to the
Senior Vice President of Health at New York University, and earlier positions involved program planning
and evaluation, financial management, grant development and review, media relations, and issues of
access and diversity in medical school admissions.

Dr. Nivet holds a B.S. in Communication Studies from Southern Connecticut State University; an M.S. in
Higher Education and Student Development from Long Island University, CW Post Campus; an Ed.D. in
Higher Education Management from the University of Pennsylvania School of Education; and an M.B.A.
in Health Care Management from George Washington University School of Business.

He has held faculty positions at New York University, Hofstra University, Georgetown University, and the
University of Mississippi Medical Center, and he has received numerous grant awards for program
projects. He is currently working on projects funded by the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation and the
NIH, and he has published widely in medical journals on diversity in medical education, minority faculty
development, and physician workforce issues.



| believe that our entire institution will benefit from the addition of Dr. Nivet to the senior leadership
team. Please join me in welcoming him to Dallas and to UT Southwestern.

Daniel K. Podolsky, M.D.
President, UT Southwestern Medical Center



